March 15th, 2021
The Sanborn City Council met in open session Monday, March 15th, 2021 in the Donald Kroese Council Chambers. Mayor Randy Lyman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. with the following Council present: Brian Visser, Aaron Wiekamp, Tim Devitt, Larry Reitsma, and Jerry Back. Others present: Adam Roelfs, Brendan Olson, Doug Phillips, Amber Jederberg, and Jim Zeutenhorst. 
Motion Back, seconded by Devitt to adopt the agenda and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the Council voted:
AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.
NAYES:  None.

Motion carried: 5-0.
Motion Devitt, seconded by Back to go into closed session pursuant to Iowa Code Section 21.5 (1) (c) to discuss strategy with counsel in matters that are presently in litigation where its disclosure would be likely to prejudice or disadvantage the position of the governmental body in that litigation, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:

AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back

NAYES: None

Motion carried: 5-0.

Motion Visser, seconded by Back to adjourn the closed session at 5:17 pm, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:

AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.

NAYES: None.

Motion carried: 5-0.

Motion Devitt, seconded by Reitsma to approve the tentative settlement agreement in the case of Brothersen v. City of Sanborn, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:
AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.

NAYES: None

Motion carried: 5-0.
Change Order #2 was presented to the council from Hoogendoorn Construction in the amount of $22,060.00.  Motion Back, seconded by Visser to approve the Change Order, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:
AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.

NAYES: None

Motion carried: 5-0.

A discussion was held regarding the Maris Estates lots. 

Zeutenhorst presented the council with a cost estimate for doing asphalt overlay on all of 2nd Street and 3rd Street.  It was the consensus of the council to move forward with getting more details for this project, and mentioned several other problem areas.
Under old business, the council discussed the need for repair to the back wall at the Sanborn Community Building.  

The next regular City Council meeting will be scheduled for Monday, April 12th, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of Sanborn City Hall. 
There being no further business to come before the Council, Motion Back, seconded by Devitt to adjourn at 6:06 p.m. Motion carried 5-0.
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